
  

Welcome! 
If you are new to our parish please complete a registration form or contact the parish 

office. Visitors, we’re glad you joined us today! 

Mass Times 
 

St. Theresa Parish 
 

Monday & Wednesday 

8:30am 

Saturday 4:00pm  

Sunday 8:00 & 10:00am 
 

Confessions: 

Saturday  3:15-3:45pm  

Adoration: 

Wednesday  

9:00am–Noon 

Thursday 6:00-7:00pm 

 
 

St. Mary Parish 
 

Tuesday & Thursday  

8:30am 

Sunday 8:00am & 10:00am 
 

Confessions:  

Wednesday 6:00-6:30pm 
  

Adoration: 

1st Thursday of the Month 

7:00-8:00pm 

Contact 
 

Office Hours: 

Monday—Thursday  

9:00am—3:00pm 
 

Phone: 603-428-3325 

Fax: 603-428-4479 

Email: See Above. 
 

Parish Staff 
 

Pastor:  

Fr. Thomas Duston 
 

Weekend Assistant:   

Fr. Maurice Abasilim 
 

Deacon:  

Wayne Bolduc 
 

St. Theresa Religious 

Education Director:  

Mary Corsetti  
 

Parish Office:  

Sarah Scalph and  

Dolly Megens 

Sacraments 
Baptism: Performed on the first Sunday of the month.  Please make arrangements in advance by contacting the 

parish office. 

Marriage Preparation: Arrangements must be made at least six months in advance. Please contact the parish 

office prior to making other arrangements. 

 

If you, or someone you know, would like more information about Catholicism, please contact the parish office. 

St. Theresa Parish                                                 
158 Old West Hopkinton Road   

P.O. Box 729 

Henniker, NH 03242 

The Communities of 
St. Mary Parish                                                 

38 Church Street  

Hillsboro, NH 03244 

Mailing address same as St. Theresa 

July 3, 2016 

www.ShowerofRoses.org 

Email: office@sttheresachurch.comcastbiz.net or rectoryoffice@sttheresachurch.comcastbiz.net 



ST. THERESA PARISH JULY 3, 2016 

Middle School Youth Ministry Event 

  

Our next event is coming soon!  On Saturday,  

July 9th please join us for Boutwell’s Bowling,  

Mass and our first parent/youth potluck. 

 

We’ll meet at St. Theresa’s at 12:15 then head up to 

Boutwell’s for bowling & pizza.  $15 includes 2 

rounds of bowling, shoes, pizza and beverages.  At 

4:00 we’ll celebrate Mass together then head over to 

the Parish Hall for a potluck dinner.  If you can’t 

make it for bowling please feel free to join us for 

Mass and the potluck.   

 

This is event is open to all middle school youth and 

those who will be entering middle school this fall.   

 

Permission slips are required for Boutwell’s and  

another chaperone may be needed.  Please RSVP 

with Belinda at emcoast2013@yahoo.com or  

446-3484 by Wednesday, July 6th. Don’t forget to 

invite your friends.   

 

Hope to see you there  

Belinda 

SPIRITAUL ADOPTEES: 
 

Hello everyone.  We are now five months old and 
weigh nearly a pound.   Our hearing is very acute 
and we swim a great deal in our amniotic  
fluid.  Our eyebrows have developed and  fine 
hair, called LANUGO has begun to appear on 
our bodies.  We are also beginning to develop a 
creamy white substance, called VERNIX, which 
clings to this fine hair.  Both of these are likely to 
still be on our bodies at birth.  This "skin cream" 
protects our skin during the remaining time in the 
amniotic fluid.  We now have decided it is time to 
head down so we will be in the correct position 
when mama goes into labor. 
  

AMAZING FACT:  
 
Many moms are asking "Why can't I sleep at 
night?"  It is because we live on a different   
sleep/wake cycle than they do.  Some of us will  
consistently wake mom at 3:00a.m. since that is 
the time we like to be active.  You can be quite 
sure we may do the same thing after we are 
born. 

JULY 4TH 

INDEPENDENCE DAY 

OPEN HOUSE  

SATURDAY  JULY 23’RD ST. THERESA HALL 

5:00-8:00 PM 

 

Celebrating Claire Aucoin and her 50 years of Mission Work in 

Cartago Colombia S.A. 

 

Come visit with Claire and get acquainted with her work being 

done there. 

 

Light Refreshments 

Everyone Welcome 

ROSARY POWER - ALL ARE WELCOME 
 

Some parishioners are gathering Saturday mornings to say the 

rosary in support of families.  Families are the backbone of our 

country, and they need our help. Over the past 10 years there 

have been over 70,000 Public Square Rosary Rallies across our 

country.  We want to join this effort on the local  level by saying 

the rosary together on Saturdays. 

 

We start at 9:00 and are done by 9:30.  We meet at the          

Community Park ( in the center of Henniker) in front of the   

gazebo.  There's some shade, and we will gather around the        

2 picnic tables.   

Come when you can - we would love to have you join 

us.  Questions:  call Karen 746-4322. 

https://webmail.w14d.comcast.net/owa/redir.aspx?C=TpnAgyxwklfc6Fwmju_nvVqXfHPXsClRemHC2VTVXaviyJdlL5nTCA..&URL=mailto%3aemcoast2013%40yahoo.com
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Mass Intentions 

 
 

Sat       July 2                   4:00 p.m. 

  Wanda Mix by Pat and Fred Moreland 

   

Sun      July 3                    8:00 a.m. 

  Rose Pociask by Ray and Julie Sroka 
 

Sun      July 3                 10:00 a.m. 

  Fr. Rene Robert by Rita Murdough 

 

Mon     July 4                8:30 a.m.    

  
   

Wed     July 6                 8:30 a.m. 

  Thanksgiving for Sarah, Becky,  

  JJ, Matt by Rita Murdough 

   

 

Sat       July 9                   4:00 p.m. 

      Cathleen Grimes  

    by Beverly Grimes and Family 

   

Sun      July 10                   8:00 a.m. 

     Rose Pociask 

     by Rosemarie and Bill Craig 
 

Sun      July 10                 10:00 a.m. 

    Robert Blomberg 

            by the Lamm Family  

             

Coming Events 
 

July 5th            Social Committee Planning Meeting 

   7:00pm 

 

July 9th            Middle School Youth Ministry Potluck 

   5:00-8:00pm 

 

July 17th         Divine Mercy 

   2:30 p.m. 

 

 

July 27th Amoris Laetitia Discussion  

   7:00pm 

 

Men’s Prayer Group 

Every Thursday 7-8pm (after Adoration) 

Building Debt    
Building Debt (05/09/16)              $   552,999.70 

Principal  Payment (06/06/16)             $       6,999.70  

4% Interest Payment (06/06/16)             $       1,843.33 

Updated Building Debt (06/06/16)            $   546,000.00 

 

Pledges and Donations     

Total Debt Rec’d this month              $       4286.56 

Debt Reduction this week                         $          183.25 

Building Fund Balance 06/26/16              $     14,305.85 

June 26, 2016 

 

Parish Offertory    $      3,667.75 

Stipends    $           90.00 

Votive Candles    $          65.51 

Rent     $        100.00 

Donation—Flowers   $          41.25 

                   

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 

ATTENTION PARENTS! 

Religious Education Enrollment Letters for this Fall 

have been mailed and you should receive one soon if 

you have any children ages 6-16. If you do not receive 

a letter but would like to enroll you children in  

Religious Education this fall please contact the Parish 

Office at 428-3325 or email us at: 

 office@sttheresachurch.comcastbiz.net 

or pick up an application from the Religious Ed.     

bulletin board in the hall. 

Last Week’s Special Collection: Peter’s Pence 

Thank you for your generous support of our Holy   

Father’s charitable works through the Peter’s Pence 

Collection.  Our contributions will be combined with 

those from our brothers and sisters around the world 

to help Pope Francis provide essential relief to people 

in need.  Your generosity is an act of solidarity with 

the universal Church, answering the call to become a 

witness of charity. 

May God bless you. 

 

Second Collection this Weekend: Debt Reduction 

 

COFFEE AND DONUTS TODAY 

After the 8AM Mass 

 



ST. THERESA PARISH  JULY 3, 2016 

 

Vocations Chalice 
 
 

 

 

 

 

If you are a registered parishioner of St. Theresa Parish and 

would like to take home the Vocations Chalice for a week of  

dedicated prayer for vocations, please sign-up on the          

Vocations  table in the Narthex under the stained glass        

window of Mary.  

 

  St. Theresa Parish Prayer Chain 

 
 
 

June Antle, Claire Aucoin, Theresa Aucoin, Richard Aucoin, Robert Aucoin, Amanda Brown, Emma Cook Bates, Susan Bullock, 

Claire Carty, Lisa DeLeon, Elizabeth D’Orazio, Robert Dugas, Lillian Fortier, Ann Hasbany,  Ken Hudson,                              

Peter and LisaMarie Lind, Brianna Murdough, Sheila Miller, Pam Monaghan, Shawna Poisson, Peter Paul, Henry Rossander, 

Susan Smith, Deborah Jeanne Santos, Donald Le Talien, Sean and Robin Theodore 

   Pastor’s Notes: 
     For some reason the Independence Day           
celebration feels to me like the real start of Summer. 
Of course by now Summer plans have long been in 
place. Last Summer I spent July at Air Force basic 
officer's training. It was hot. Later this Summer I have 
to attend the Air Force Basic Chaplain Course in 
South Carolina. I expect it will be hot. (There were 
other sessions available, but these made the least 
impact for our parishes.) It will also be my longest 
training that I will have to do, lasting six weeks. I will 
depart the first weekend in August and return mid-
September. After this you will probably never notice 
when I am away for training. During that time we will 
have coverage by some retired priests for some of the 
weekends. We will also have a couple full weeks  
covered by priests from the Society of African       
Missions-SMA. We will probably need some volunteer 
drivers to get them back and forth to St Mary Church, 
and we will let you know our needs when we know 
them.  
 

     Speaking of things we need. In both parishes we 
need someone who has a brush hog, and someone 
who has a small rototiller. There are areas with brush 
growing up which we need mowed once or twice a 
year so that trees don't take over. There are parts of 
our lawns that need repair from water or plowing 
damage. Recently I have heard from visitors at both 
parishes how impressed they were with how clean 
and well-maintained our grounds and churches are. I 
had to step back to remind myself how nice things 
look. For some reason I tend to focus on the divots 
and weeds that still need to be addressed.  
 

     There is quite a lot to be addressed this Summer 
and we are working it into the schedule with the goal 
of things being done before I go. The weekend I re-
turn in September is the weekend my best friend will 
be deploying, so his dog will be with me for seven 
months. As we enjoy our Summer time activities, let 
us remember to pray for all those who are away in 
service, and for their families who await and pray for 
their safe return. 
 

God Bless, 
Fr Thom 

 

 Middle School Youth Ministry Events  
 

On Sunday, July 17th from 12:00 – 3:00  join us 

at  Manahan Lake for an afternoon of fun, food and      

fellowship.  There will be kayaking, swimming, 

games and a Middle School Family potluck so bring 

your favorite salad, desert or whatever you’d like to 

share.            

   Hamburgers and beverages will be provided.  If 

you’d like to celebrate Mass together beforehand 

we’ll be     meeting at St. Mary’s for the 10:00 am 

mass. 
 

Please RSVP to Belinda (emcoast2013@ yahoo.com) 

for this event so I know how many people to expect 

and what you’ll be bringing. 

 

The centering prayer group will meet on July 

6th and 20th (the first and third Wednesday of         

July) from 5 to 6:15 pm in Room # 1 at the Center 

at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church, 180 Loudon 

Rd,  Concord, NH.     

 

All are welcome. 



 

 

Mass Intentions 
 

Sun July 3  8:00 a.m. 

  Hall Murphy by Betty Ann Murphy 
  

Sun July 3             10:00 a.m. 

    Van Schaick Family 

 

Tue July 5  8:30 a.m. 

  Darrell Murdough by Rita Murdough 

      

Thu July 7  8:30 a.m. 

  Maurice Aucoin by Rita Murdough 
  

Sun July 10  8:00 a.m. 

  David Plater on his birthday  

          by Mary Plater 
  

Sun July 10             10:00 a.m. 

    Van Schaick Family 

ST. MARY PARISH JULY 3, 2016 

ST. MARY  
Upcoming Meetings 

 
 

Chaplet of Divine Mercy for the Mercy of God on ISIS 

Every Tuesday morning after Mass 
 

Chalice of Strength Holy hour for Priests 

Every Thursday after 8:30 Mass 

For more information contact Belinda @ 446-3484 or 

 email: emcoast2013@yahoo.com 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament 

First Thursday of the month 7:00 –8:00 p.m. 
 

Social Committee 

Meets the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 9:00 a.m.  

in the rectory 

For more information contact Diana Downward @  

464-3199 
  

Knights of Columbus 

Meets the 2nd Wednesday of the Month at 7:00 p.m. 

For information call Philip Womersley @ 428-3145 
 

Outreach Meeting 

Last Monday of the Month at 1:00 p.m. 
 

Faith Sharing Meeting and Potluck 

 Next meeting July 13th, 10am 

for more info call Mary Plater at 464-4034 
 

Amoris Laetitia Discussion 

July 31st at 3:30pm at the St. Mary’s Rectory 

St. Mary Prayer Chain   
                        

 

Vera Barone, Maureen Burger,  Christina Bryer, Louise Castner, Yvonne Chesna, Dick Cullen, Lori & Steven Carrington,  

Claire Carty, Bea Cusick, Norris Dozois, Juliette Dozois, Peter Dubuque, Jim and Wendy Dumais, Roberta Pletcher, Sandy F.,                       

Lucy Gaudet, 1st Lt. Brandon Gillett,  Richard Grimard,  Marion Grifiin, CJ, Travis Kocur,  JL, Bonnie Lapointe,  

Denice & Ronnie Latouche, Alfred LeBouef, Janet LeBouef, Marlene LeBoeuf, Jordan Leishman, Joan McMinn, Roger Murphy, 

The Morin Family, Marsha Mills, Anne Morrissette, Brianna Murdough,  Paige, Jon and Heather Plater, HM, Rosalie Mogavero, 

Regina Paquette, Fr. Jeff  Paveglio, JR, Marlies Radermacher, RJ,  Deborah Jeanne Santos, Judie Trammell,  

Michael Weber,  Carmella Vitale,  CW 

June 26, 2016 
 

Parish Offertory    $      2,237.00 

Stipends    $           10.00 

Peter’s Pence     $         769.00 

Votive Candles    $         138.85 
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 

 

SAVE THE DATE – Sept. 10th, 2016 

 

SAINT-GAUDENS NATIONAL HISTORIC SITE 

  

St. Mary’s social committee will be sponsoring a bus 

trip to 

Saint-Gaudens, in Cornish, NH. 

The visit will include viewing art galleries, formal 

gardens and 

nature trails on this beautiful site.  More information 

to follow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Mary’s Annual  

Parish Picnic 

July 31st 

 
Further details to follow. 


